## Myers, Jeanie

From:

Jaime Helik

Sent:

2020/09/16 10:21 AM

To:

Myers, Jeanie

Subject:

[EXTERNAL]Applications B-19 - 017 & A19 - 121, 67 Main St. South

Dear Ms. Myers,

As a resident of Brampton I'm horrified that building in what amounts to, a backyard of a downtown Brampton property, is even being considered. Why? This would totally undermine the intent of maintaining this beautiful area of Brampton. Surely there are enough large lots in the community where the applicant can build his massive home without destroying this heritage property. I understand the home was built in 1871 - is that property not protected from such a travesty?

This is not in keeping with the area. How can this little driveway be considered a front yard? I feel terrible for the neighbours backing on to this property. I am sure that they felt the City of Brampton would protect them as this historic lot has stood for almost 150 years. To allow this would be a disgrace for the area. What next - condominiums in Gage Park?

Obviously I object to these applications and hope they are rejected.

J. Richards 18 Alderway Ave. Brampton, ON L6Y 2B7